Baby killers

This week we found out that
Robert Mueller wrote more than one
letter to the Attorney General — wink,
wink — William Barr, saying, Why did
you mischaracterize what I wrote?
And Barr responded,
Well, the report was “my baby."”

I thought the Republicans
were against killing babies.

Bill Maher,
Real Time with Bill Maher, May 3, 2019,

© 2019 Kwiple.com




